Senior Pastor Report - May 2025

Greetings Leadership Team. Due to the shortened time between our most recent meetings and the upcoming holiday, below is an abbreviated report for the month of May. If you have any questions prior to our meeting, do not hesitate to send them my way!

Blessings,

Kyle

General Updates

Exhale: In complete transparency, the past few weeks for myself and a number of our staff have been a time to pause and to rejuvenate physically and mentally following a series of busy months from Lent to Easter and including special events such as Rise Against Hunger, Confirmation, and more. Beyond that, we have begun looking towards exciting events this summer and beyond!

Vacation Bible School: We currently have 65 kids signed up for our summer Vacation Bible School from 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. June 23rd-26th! If you are available during the day and have yet to sign up to volunteer, I invite you to lead our congregation in doing so by going to servantokc.org, selecting "kids" from the menu and selecting "Vacation Bible School" under upcoming events.

Staff Development: This month was the third of our three month conversation as a staff of "What, How, and Who." This month we applied the various tasks that need to be accomplished by our staff to various members of our team. This process provided clarity, excitement, and a feeling of fulfillment amongst our staff. This work will also be utilized in the coming months to formalize job descriptions.

Planning for Remainder of 2025: A program meeting will be held amongst our staff on Thursday, May 15 for the purpose of developing a rough outline for staff led church programming for the remainder of the year. This will allow us to use the summer months to plan appropriately and be prepared come fall.

April Statistics

In Person: 4/6: 306 4/13: 388 4/20: 536 4/27: 331 2025 Avg: 326 Maundy Thursday: 87 Good Friday: 171 Sunrise: 22

Online: 4/6: 310 4/13: 307 4/20: 394 4/27: 282 2025 Avg: 322